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Chairperson Ann Duncan convened the Board of Governors Student Affairs and Campus Life Committee meeting at 4:00 p.m., January 27, 2010, in the Traditions Hall, Gibbons Alumni Center at the University of South Florida.  The following members were present: John Barnes, Stan Marshall, Frank Martin, Judy Solano, Gus Stavros, and Zack Zachariah.

1. Excessive Alcohol Use

Chair Duncan introduced the topic and stated that the initiative continues to be a priority issue for the Committee and is important to the entire System.  She introduced Dr. Maribeth Ehasz, UCF Vice President for Student Development and Enrollment Services, to review the work of the SUS Council for Student Affairs work group that led to the initiative entitled “Community Response to Excessive Alcohol Consumption.”  The work group is recommending legislative language as a community response to excessive drinking that would amend existing statutes (the Beverage Law) and would enable an individual Florida municipality to enact an ordinance locally to address specific issues with excessive alcohol use.  Dr. Ehasz confirmed that the vice presidents for student affairs feel strongly about this initiative and that the university presidents are supportive.


Chair Duncan expressed concern that it may not be beneficial to force action on this language without additional feedback and total buy-in from the key constituents affected by this language.  She said that it would be worthwhile to work further with the key constituents, like state associations, regulators, students, and small businesses, to seek additional input before the Committee takes a final position.  Chancellor Brogan concurred with this view and suggested that a meeting with representatives of these groups could work to identify common ground and strategies to collaboratively promote more responsible drinking among university students.  Chair Duncan suggested that the Committee withhold final action on the CSA recommendation in order to gain additional input from the constituent groups mentioned, and requested that the CSA work group and staff work on this strategy. 

2. SUS Student Health Insurance Task Force: Update

Chair Duncan called on Lesley Sacher, FSU Health Center Director and Co-chair of the SUS Student Health Insurance Task Force to provide an update to the Committee on the work of the Task Force.  The Task Force met on January 20th to review its draft report and preliminary recommendations.  Ms. Sacher said that the Task Force continues to monitor the national health care reform debate in Congress and has been deliberative in its work.  During early February, the draft report will be sent out to SUS health center directors, vice presidents for student affairs, and student government presidents in order to gain university constituent feedback.  Following final revisions, the report will be finalized by the Task Force at its February 22nd conference call and will be forwarded to the BOG Student Affairs Committee in preparation for review and action at its March 28th meeting.
3. Florida Student Association: Update

FSA President John Barnes, student BOG member, announced that March 4th will be the annual “Rally in Tally” legislative rally at the Capitol.  Student government leaders and students from throughout the SUS will be in Tallahassee to meet with legislators and promote their agenda.  
4. Adjournment
 
Chair Duncan adjourned the Committee meeting at 4:50 p.m. on January 27, 2010. 
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